
 

  

 

Improvements coming to select parks in Ward 5!  
Effective April 2024 
 
The City of Vaughan is making improvements to four parks in the Ward 5 community. Work will begin in 
April and is expected to be completed by the end of summer 2024. To safely complete the work, 
portions of these parks will be closed throughout construction. Signs and barriers will be in place to guide 
visitors.  
 
Improvements will be underway at the following locations: 
 

• Dufferin District Park (1441 Clark Ave. W.): Improvements include replacing the existing 
playground equipment and sand safety surfacing with new junior and senior playground equipment 
and rubber safety surfacing.  

 
• Gilmore Park (60 Gilmore Cres.): Upgrades include replacing the playground’s existing sand 

safety surfacing with engineered wood fibre safety surfacing, adding a new accessible pathway to 
the existing swings and replacing the existing rope climber with a new one.  



 

  

 

• Winding Lane Park (580 York Hill Blvd.): Improvements include replacing the existing basketball 
court, playground equipment and sand surfacing with a new basketball court, junior and senior 
playground equipment and engineered wood fibre safety surfacing. 

 
• Jean Augustine District Park (101 Westmount Blvd.): Improvements include replacing the 

existing playground equipment and sand safety surfacing with new junior and senior equipment and 
engineered wood fibre safety surfacing. 

 
If you have any questions, contact Service Vaughan at 905-832-2281. For inquiries after-hours, 
call the dispatch office at 905-832-2281 and press 0. 

 

 


